UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
REGION 6
1201 ELM STREET, SUITE 500
DALLAS, TEXAS 75270-2102

November 3, 2021
TRANSMITTED VIA EMAIL

Ms. Nicole Payne
Perdure Petroleum, LLC
100 Allentown Parkway, Suite 211

Allen, TX 75002
npayne@perdurepetro.com

Re:  Proposed Administrative Order and Non-Issuance of the Final Administrative Order
Well Number: 44-W24
EPA Inventory ID: 0S0356000
Docket Number: SDWA-06-2021-1136

Dear Ms. Payne:

As you are aware, on August 2, 2021, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) emailed Perdure
Petroleum, LLC a Safe Drinking Water Act (SDWA) Proposed Administrative Order to address specific
SDWA violations. After receipt of the EPA correspondence, Perdure Petroleum, LLC addressed the
violations specified in the Proposed Administrative Order; therefore, EPA will not issue the
corresponding Final Administrative Order. Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any
question, please contact Mr. Alan Vaughn of my staff, at 214-665-7487.

Sincerely,

ant Smalley
Chief

Water Enforcement Branch
Enclosures

et Ms. Jann Hayman, Osage Nation DNR Director
jannhayman(@osagenation-nsn.gov

Ms. Robin Phillips, BIA Osage Agency Superintendent
robin.phillips@bia.gov

EPA Region 6, Regional Judicial Officer



